Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA)

Environmental Information Regulations 2004 (EIR)

– Waterside School
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
This is an FOI request for information about the free school which is to be built on the land originally allocated for Waterside School on Fosse Road North.

The original proposal was for a 900 place primary school. Now it is for a 1370 all-through school with only two-form entry for primary-aged children and six form entry for year 7.

1 What evidence is there to support this change?

Answer:

The change in the size of the school is supported by the pupil place projection data (SCAP), which is validated and published by the Department for Education.
This part of the letter therefore acts as a refusal notice under Section 17(1) of the FOIA as the exemption to disclosure contained at Section 21 of the FOIA and Regulation 6(1)(b) of the EIR applies, namely the information is already accessible to the applicant by other means as it in the public domain i.e. published on the Department for Education’s website.
The information can be accessed via the following link:

https://www.gov.uk/government/collections/statistics-school-capacity
2 Who made the decisions regarding the new proposals?

The Department for Education made the decision for an all through Free School based on the very latest SCAP projection for the city. 


3 Are they based on demographic changes? What are the figures on which this new proposal is based?

The changes to the proposed size of the school is based on the reduction of births and inward migration into the city. 
Birth data is published by the NHS nationally to help inform pupil place projections. 
The new proposal is based on School Capacity survey and pupil place projection, which take account of these demographic changes and which are published by the DFE on their website:

https://www.gov.uk/government/collections/statistics-school-capacity
This therefore acts as a refusal notice under Section 21 of the FOIA and Regulation 6(1)(b) of EIR, namely the information is made publicly accessible to the applicant by other means/ in another form or format.

4 How much of this demographic change is in Fosse Ward itself and how much in the City as a whole?

The demographic change is across all areas, and overall we have seen a continued reduction in births within Leicester City, which has meant we have seen a reduction in overall births for the city of circa 448. 
These births have an immediate impact on children entering the primary school system.  
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


